

FAA Feasibility Study Teleconference

7/25/06

2:00 pm to 3:00 pm

Attendees: Lori Hesprich (PB), Gavin Oien (PB), Lynn Rust (CRC), Frank Green (CRC), Rob Norton (DEA – Via Phone), Don Larson (FAA – Via Phone)

Rob Norton began the meeting with introductions.

Rob asked Don if the project would have to perform another feasibility study when the number of alternatives is reduced to 3 or 4 for the DEIS. Don said that another feasibility study would only have to be performed if the alternatives that were already studied are removed from the project.

Rob said that the project team was having a hard time finding the Part 77 busts that are described in the RC-3, RC-4, and RC-8 studies and asked Don if he knew what the busts were. Don said that he provided Robert Van Haastert's number so that the CRC could direct their questions directly to him. Don said that he is still the main FAA contact for the CRC but the more direct questions should be routed through the people that are listed on the feasibility study for the specific responses.

Rob asked if the findings of this study would be objections to the project once it moves forward and asked if that would stop the project from continuing. Don said that there is a difference between a Hazard and an Objection. Don said that a Hazard would be something that can be seen as a safety issue and would stop a project because a Hazard determination would likely not allow the project to get liability insurance. Don said that objections would not necessarily stop the project

Don said that the submittal for the feasibility study done by CRC was good and that the 7460 should be submitted directly to Robert Van Haastert.

DON LARSON - FAA, ROB NORTON - DEA, LYNN RUST, GAVIN OIEN,
LORI HESPRICH, FRANK GREEN

7/25/06 FAA FEASIBILITY STUDY

- MDR NOT TO OVER RIDE FEASIBILITY STUDY, COMPATIBLE W/FAA.
- QUESTIONS - APPEARS THAT SOME INFO. MAY BE OFF, TROUBLE FIGURING OUT WHERE ERROR IS. NO OBJECTION - DIFFERENT DIVISION (DON'T HAVE TO WORRY ABOUT THIS OTHER DIVISION).
WHAT DO WE EXPECT IF AN ALT. IS CHOSEN?
DO WE DO ANOTHER FEASIBILITY STUDY?
- 2 OR 3 ALTS, DO WE DO ANOTHER STUDY? → ONLY IF ALTS ARE ELIMINATED.
- RC3 - ROBERT VAN HAASSTERT BUSTS → CAN NOT FIND BUSTS.
→ CONTACT HIM DIRECTLY, DON IS OK WITH THIS
- 7460 → WOULD BE OBJECTIONS? ~~HAZARDS~~ ^{HAZARDS} VS. OBJECTIONS
- 1 DETERMINATION W/ OBJECTION OR NOT (OBSTRUCTION EVAL)
- OLD BRIDGE "GRANDFATHERS" IN OBSTRUCTION
- HAZARD DETERMINATION WILL STOP PROJECTS (LIABILITY INSURANCE)
- FEASIBILITY SUBMITTAL WAS GOOD.
- 7460 SUBMITTED TO ROBERT VAN HAASSTERT
- ASK FOR DON'S HIGHLIGHTED COMMENTS OF MDR.
- GAVIN - ROBERT ; ROB - VIC & PETER